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Newsletter August 2011
Classes

Peterborough Scottish Country Dancing classes will begin once more on Tuesday 6 September, 
8-10 pm, in St Mark’s Church Hall, Lincoln Road, Peterborough PE1 2SN.  We hope to see as many of you there as possible to start the new season.  Please encourage your friends to join us even if they have never danced before, as we shall be making special arrangements for going over the basics with beginners.
Hot drinks will now be on offer at break-time on Tuesdays.  Mike will ensure there is a supply of tea, coffee, milk and sugar: all we ask is that you please bring your own mug.  For those of us who benefit from a cold drink, this will still be available, and we are grateful as ever to Brenda Burton for ensuring a steady supply of squash each week.

Posters will be available shortly to advertise our classes.  If you think you can help by displaying one of these (at work, in your local library, etc.) then please let Sheila know.

Class fees remain unchanged:

Annual class administration fee = 
£2 

Annual RSCDS membership fee =
£15 (£24 for two adults at the same address)
Weekly class fee =


£2.25 (for RSCDS members) or
£2.50 (if you have not paid the RSCDS fee)

All payments should be made via Chris, on the first Tuesday attended, and cheques should be made out to ‘Peterborough and District RSCDS’, please.  RSCDS members will receive a copy of the ‘Scottish Country Dancer’ magazine direct from Headquarters twice yearly.  Please ensure that we have your correct contact details, including your email address.
Advanced Classes

Advanced Classes will continue to be held on Thursdays and our first class will be on 
Thursday 15 September.  If you are an advanced dancer, then please support this class whenever you can as we need you in order to have sufficient numbers for the class to be viable.
Dates for Your Diary
· Saturday 15 October 2011: Peterborough & District RSCDS Dance (McBain’s Band) at St John’s Church Hall, Mayor’s Walk, Peterborough PE3 6EZ
This is our 30th Anniversary Dance, a very special occasion, so we do hope to see you all there.  Copies of the programme and crib will be available very soon.  If you are able to donate a raffle prize, please pass it to Amanda or Sheila, in advance if possible.
· Tuesday 29 November 2011: St Andrew’s Night Meal
There will be no dancing on the above Tuesday: instead, you are invited to join us for our

St Andrew’s Night Meal.  Further details will be available at class in due course.
· Tuesday Classes, 8 – 10 pm:
6, 13, 20 and 27 September; 4, 11, 18, 25 October; 1, 8, 15, 22 November; 6, 13 December 
(13 December is our Social evening: please bring some food.)  Maimie will be our teacher on most evenings, but on the third Tuesday of the month you may find a class member in charge.
· Thursday Advanced Classes, 8 – 10 pm:
These will be taught by James/Hazel on 15 September; 20 October and 17 November 2011.
· Saturday 14 January 2012: Peterborough & District RSCDS Dance (Ian Slater)
Did you know?

Photos: Brenda Burton is compiling a Branch Scrapbook, so if you have any photos of past events please send copies her way.
Demonstrations: Maimie was very pleased with the way dancers performed at the St Mark’s Open Day: thanks go to everyone who gave up their time to take part.  Also very much appreciated were the performances for the Salvation Army and at the Market Deeping Show; the latter required more concentration than usual to cope with slippery, uneven floorboards, but we managed!

Class Folder:  In our Class Folder (located on the hall stage on Tuesdays) you can find dates and programmes for dances held by other branches, information on dancing holidays, etc.  Please do have a look.
Branch Library: We have a selection of books and videos on Scottish Country Dancing and a list of these may be found in the Class Folder.  John is in charge of our library so please ask him if you would like to borrow an item.  The charge is £1 per item to borrow for two weeks (and £1 per week for overdue items).  We are hoping to add DVDs to our collection.
Committee:  There have been several changes to our Committee for 2011-12 following the elections at our AGM.  Jean is now Chairman, Mike is Vice-Chairman, Chris is Treasurer, and Sheila has taken over from Chris as Secretary - a very hard act to follow!  Also on the Committee are: Maimie, Amanda (Dances Secretary), Sarah, David and John.  We are an approachable bunch, so please let us know if you have any queries/suggestions/comments related to dancing or how the classes are going.
